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Class A Curriculum Newsletter 		





     		 Term 3








The World Around Us                  


(Science, Technology, Geography and History.) 





     Our current theme for this term is ‘Spring has Sprung’.





Throughout this theme it is expected that the children will have a greater appreciation of outdoor life and the benefits of spending time outdoors.  The changing seasons will be discussed and we will look at the visible signs of these in our world.  We have presently been looking at the transition from winter into spring and in future weeks we will witness further change as spring gradually evolves into summer.  





We will highlight the importance of farming at this time of the year and the changes that occur on the farm.  This will link to the spring season and we will develop a display on this for outside our classroom.  We will look specifically at the birth of baby chicks and the children will be introduced to the life cycle of these.  We will then turn our attention to the life cycle of the frog and as part of our literacy we will explore the story of ‘The Princess and the Frog.’  We will also look at the story of ‘Old MacDonald’ and will create some new pages for this book.  We will get the opportunity to use our puppets to recreate the story and the children can record this using the iPad.  


   


As a class we will also look at picnicking and eating in the outdoors which I am sure will be popular amongst the children.  We will plan and prepare a picnic in class and then enjoy eating this in the park.  In planning for this, the children will be required to look at the importance of packing a picnic suitably and this will connect very nicely to our science investigation this term.  Within this investigation, we will be looking at different foods and how they should be stored in order to preserve them.  We will place foods in different areas; in the heat, in the fridge and at room temperature.  We will then monitor these over a period of a few days and we will look at how the environments have had an influence.  In order to record our findings, we will use the iPad to take moving images and use the camera to capture the foods before and after.  To develop this further, we will take a food hunt to Tesco to explore where different foods are stored. 





In order to reinforce and develop all learning within this topic, our play based sessions will be focusing on this aspect of outdoor life.  Role play will concentrate on life at the farm and we will make our own café/shop.  Construction will lend itself to building a farm, making picnic tables and chairs and designing different tents and shelters for camping.  The water play area will explore fishing and investigating materials that would be best to make a tent with and filling and pouring from different cups and jugs.  Meanwhile, people, junk materials and cooking utensils will be added to the sand to build on language and to develop and build on ideas and experiences.  All of these play activities will be supported with exploration in the outdoor environment and we hope that, weather permitting, the children get lots of opportunities to get outside into our outdoor classroom and into our nature trail.  





Throughout the topic, the children will be encouraged to draw on their own experiences and develop their language appropriately.  As part of our Personal Development and Mutual Understanding, we will be considering how we can remain safe in the outdoors, in particular on the farm and focus on how we look after our environment properly.  Literacy writing will explore different genres of writing; narrative (finishing off a story about a disastrous trip to the farm), report (fact file on a frog), recount (out on the farm), letter writing (from the frog to a friend telling them about the princess), instructional (how to make a sandwich) and descriptive accounts (labelling).  





A busy term for Class A….. 

















            





     





















































Included in themed work are creative activities, simple science investigations, activities which explore our environment and activities which use information technology.                          











                                                                                                              





What else is happening in the curriculum?





SCIENCE


In order to reinforce our investigation, draw your child’s attention to the correct storage of foods in the home and why they need to be stored in these particular areas.  When out shopping, quiz your child about where the foods could be found. 





MATHS


In maths we will be working at the following:


Number focus -  1-20


Making sets and counting.


Adding within 5 (mentally).


Odd and even numbers within 10.








What’s going on?





We have a busy couple of months ahead of us…


Keep checking the newsletters and website for important dates of what is happening.





We will be off on Monday 6th May for May Day and again at the end of the month Friday 25th, Monday 28th and Tuesday 29th.  You will be reminded of these closer to the time.





The Big Pedal will begin on Monday 23rd April – we would love to see as many bikes and scooters in school! 


                                                                                 








